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Friends,  

In November we have a tradition of Thanksgiving that 

dates back to our colonial beginnings . I think it’s         

important for us to give thanks all the time, but in the 

spirit of the month I want to  name  some of the things 

which I am thankful.  

It has been just over a year since I came to serve as a 

“temporary bridge” until a plan was made for moving for-

ward. I am so thankful for the ways that each one of you 

has encouraged me in this time, which has extended well 

beyond what we expected. Your engagement with        

worship, fellowship and study has been a gift.  

I am grateful for the Executive team who listen and sup-

port me.  I deeply appreciate the many people who step 

up to do the work of the church. I give thanks for Dan and 

Adrienne, who are awesome people to work with. And I 

give thanks to God for these gifts that have filled me with 

joy.  

Blessings,  

Pastor Patty  

 

 

 

Monthly Newsletter                       November  2019 
            

“No matter who 

you are or  where 

you are on life’s 

journey, you are 

welcome here.” 



.Announcements:                                                                   

More Directories have been printed! Located on the table in the Nar-

thex. If they are gone, you can place a note in Adrienne’s mailbox or send 

her an email at   trucc@mountvilletrinityucc.org and she can print more. 

Upcoming Events Hartman Center Events- November 15-17 Women’s 

Retreat & January 17-19 Men’s Retreat  

Printed Copies of the Newsletter are on the table in the narthex.         

Volunteer Ministers - Thank you to all who stepped up to assist with wor-

ship and other responsibilities, which are a vital part of our worship and 

mission.  If you have not signed up but are interested please contact 

Kathy Jones at jonesygirl1227@gmail.com.   

Daylight Savings Time ENDS November 3rd! Don’t’ forget to change 
your clocks and check smoke detectors 

Spaghetti Supper November 2, 4-7PM please come and bring a 

friend. *Volunteers and donations appreciated.* 

Many of us use "Our Daily Bread" or other devotional for our prayer 
time.  For the Advent season (December 1-25) we are hoping to create 
Trinity's own daily devotional, written by us.  Please sign up for a day or 
two and write a short reflection on a scripture (there is a list of sugges-
tions) or on one of the advent themes of hope, peace, joy and 
love.  Please send your reflection to the church office by November 17 so 
we can prepare the booklets to hand out by the beginning of December.   

Next Sunday, November 3
rd

, we will celebrate All-Saints Day;     Re-

membering those who have died and have joined the company of heaven. 

If you have loved one(s) to remember, there will be an opportunity to light 

a candle in their memory.  

November 24th– Rev. Carrie Call will be our guest minister and special 

music by Choir & Bells. Potluck lunch to follow  

* Please make sure to get all information to be included in               

December’s Newsletter to Adrienne by November 15th.  

The Guild News:                                                                                          

Gertrude Hawk Chocolates- Catalogs can be picked up on the table 

in the Narthex. Order forms and money due November 11, 2019. Checks 

are to be made payable to “The Guild.” Delivery will be the week of De-

cember 9
th
. Any questions contact Mary Ibach 

On November 5
th

 at 7PM the Guild will have a short meeting and then 
the Muellers will be doing a craft. Everyone is welcome.  

Christmas Party Event December 3rd at 6PM-Covered Dish,              
entertainment by Sandy Heisey “ Christmas Music Sing Along”                  
*Please bring a donation to the Food  Bank  

 

 

 

 

 

November Birthdays:  

November Anniversaries :  
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2nd  Pat Braungard  

3rd   Helen Gainer  

16th  David Himpsl  

19th   Nancy Henry  

20th  Charlie Miller  

29th  Bobbi Poteau  

1st  Helen &         

Eugene Yohe  

mailto:trucc@mountvilletrinityucc.org
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  Ingredients:      

  

2 cups frozen peas and   

carrots 

2 cups frozen green 

beans 

1 cup sliced celery  

2/3 cup butter 

2/3 cup chopped onion 

2/3 cup all-purpose flour 

1 tsp. salt  

1 tsp. ground black pep-

per 

1/2 tsp. celery seed 

1/2 tsp. onion powder  

1/2 tsp. Italian seasoning  

1 3/4 cups chicken broth 

1 1/3 cups milk  

4 cups cubed cooked tur-

key meat 

4 (9 inch) unbaked pie 

crust  

Dad’s Leftover Turkey Pot Pie  

“Turkey pot pie like you have never tasted    

before. It won’t last long”  

 

 

Directions:  

1. Preheat oven to 425 degrees F 

2. Place peas and carrots, green beans, and celery into 

sauce pan; cover with water, bring to a boil, and sim-

mer over medium– low heat until celery is tender

( about  minutes). Drain the vegetables in a colander; 

set in sink and set aside.  

3. Melt butter in a saucepan over medium heat, and 

cook onion until translucent, about 5 minutes. Stir in 

2/3 cup of flour, salt, black pepper, celery seed, on-

ion powder, and Italian seasoning; slowly whisk in 

the chicken broth and milk until the mixture thick-

ens. Remove from heat; stir the cooked vegetables 

and turkey meat into the filling until well combined.  

4. Fit 2 pie crusts into the bottom of 2 (9 inch) pie dish-

es. Spoon half the filling into each pie crust, then top 

each pie with another crust. Pinch and roll the top 

and bottom together at the edge of each pie to seal, 

and cut several small slits into the top of the pies 

with a sharp knife to release steam.  

5. Bake in the preheated oven until crusts are golden 

brown and the filling is bubbly(30-35 minutes). If the 

crusts are browning too quickly, cover the pies with 

aluminum foil after about 15 minutes. Cool for 10 

minutes before serving.  
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Volunteer Ministers: 

Lay Reader Schedule 2019:  

November 

11/3-Bobbie Poteau  

11/10-Kathy Brown  

11/17-Kathy Jones 

11/24-Chuck Romberger 

December 

12/1-Christine Macready  

12/8– Mary Ann Price 

12/15– Wendy McKelvy  

12/22– Eileen Scion  

12/29– Flo Mitchell  

Greeters:  

November 

11/3- Esther Markey/Dee Koller  

11/10– Allison Yarrow  

11/17– Fred & Jenny Hooper  

11/24– Katie Crockett 

Ushers:  

November  

11/3– Esther Markey/ Dee Koller 

11/10-Marilyn Shertzer/ Gladys 
Drybread/ Bridgette Hancock  

11/17– Tom & Karen Robinson/  Sha-
ron Knerr 

11/24– Esther Markey/ Dee Koller/ 
Kathy Jones  

December 

12/1-Marilyn Shertzer/Bridgette Han-
cock/Gladys Drybred 

12/8– Esther Markey/ Dee Koller/ 
Kathy Jones  

12/15-Fred& Jenny Hooper/ Charlie 
Miller 

12/22-Adella Houck/ Wendy McKelvy/ 
Dee Koller 

12/29– Tom & Karen Robinson/ Diane 

Café:  

November 

11/3– Diane Fiebert  

11/10-Kary Bauer  

11/17-Kathy Jones 

11/24-Gladys Drybread  
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Altar Flower Schedule:  

November:  

11/3– Helen Yohe 

11/10-Mary Ibach 

11/17-Himpsl 

11/24-Teofil Sklarosky 

December:  

*12/1-Needed 

12/8-Himpsl 

*12/15-Needed 

*12/22-Needed 

  12/29-Kathy Jones 

 *Sundays that flowers are 
needed* 

If you want to sponsor a week 
for flowers please sign up on the 
chart in the hallway or  contact 

the church office. Cost is $15 
per vase. Please put  your     

payment in an envelope marked 
“flowers” and  place it in the    

offering  plate.  

 

SMALL GROUP SCHEDULE:  

Sunday noon: November Trinity Fellowship Hall *Last meeting November 17th* 

Monday 7:00 pm: November Trinity Narthex *Last meeting November 18th* 

Wednesday 5:00 pm: November Trinity Fellowship Hall * Last meeting November 20* 

Thursday noon:  November Trinity Fellowship Hall *Last meeting November 21st* 

Mark Your Calendars….. 

11/2-Spaghetti Dinner  

11/5-Guild Meeting  

11/24-Potluck lunch after 

church 
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A DIFFERENT KIND OF WISH LIST 

 It’s no secret that Trinity members make wishes come true! Whenever a request has been made, someone 
steps forward to help make it a reality. We are grateful for all your generosity. Now we have a different kind of 
wish list – one that we hope each of you who are able will commit to making happen. We need your time and 
talents to help with the many things that need to be done around the church on a regular basis. Here are 
some of the tasks that have been identified that could use YOUR talents and would require a modest amount 
of commitment and time:  

Tidying up the sanctuary weekly so that guests and members will enter a church that has been lovingly cared 
for. This would include discarding old bulletins, making sure the pencils in the pews are sharpened, refilling 
or replacing the hand sanitizers (we have the supplies for this), collecting communion cups, etc.  

Changing the sign in front of the church. Coordinating with the Pastor to change the message when needed 
and publicizing upcoming events. 

Sign up to care for ONE of the flower beds at the church. This would require weeding, planting new flowers if 
you choose, mulching the bed and light trimming around it. The church would provide the mulch needed. 

Update our website and work with the Administrative Assistant to keep it current. 

Attend to our social media presence 3 or more times weekly. This is something that does not require coming 
to the church but would need to be discussed regularly with the Pastor to determine what kinds of things 
should be appearing on the pages. 

Identify visitors, encourage them to sign the guest book, introduce them to the pastor, make sure they re-
ceive our gift bag. 

Contact visitors who have attended worship or other events.   

It would be great if several people signed up for these tasks and could share the responsibility! 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Fall Women’s Retreat:  

is planned for Nov 15th-17th( Friday the 15th at 7p.m. to Sunday the 17th at 11a.m.) 

Leaders will be Sue D’heedene and Winnie Kowalik  

 
 

The FIRST Annual Men’s Retreat Coming in January 2020:          

January 17-19 Planned by pastors and laymen of the Conference. Possible theme: 

“Seasons of a Man’s Life.” Watch for details this fall.  

Open and Affirming Retreat May 29-31st, 2020                                                       

For LGBTQIA singles, families, couples and allies  

Summer Camp (not just for kids) June 21st-July 25th, 2020 

FOR MORE INFORMATION THESE EVENTS PLEASE GO TO  

 HARTMANCENTER.COM—CLICK ON THE EVENTS TAB 
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Trinity Reformed UCC 
Executive Team Meeting Minutes 

October 15, 2019 
 

Attendees: Mark Cote, Pastor Patty Dodds, Esther Markey, Marilyn Shertzer,   
Sharon Smaling 
 
Treasurer Kathy Jones was absent but sent the monthly report. After review,     
Esther moved to accept the report and Sharon seconded. 
 
Pastor Patty discussed the progress of the fruitfulness project. The goal of the 
project is to create a vision statement and an action plan. All notes and findings 
from the various meetings will be combined in January and the groups will        
determine our core values and a plan to move forward. 
 
The team agreed to allow outside help to train a few people on updating the 
website.  A suggestion was made to provide refresher training for ushers, lay 
readers and greeters. 
 
Carrie Call will be guest preacher on November 24, marking the end of the 
fruitfulness project; and a potluck lunch will be held to celebrate. 
 
Mark noted that the next congregational meeting is scheduled for Sunday,       
October 27. 
 
As there was no more business to discuss, Esther moved to adjourn with         
Marilyn seconding the motion. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sharon Smaling 
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Give Thanks  

Sunday November 24th  

Celebration of our Fruitfulness Project  

Reverend Carrie Call, transitional conference minister, will be our guest 

Special  music by the Choir & Bells  

Potluck Lunch to follow 

 

Please plan to attend  

 

Everyone should plan to come – If you don’t cook, feel free to make a 

small donation to the Guild.  



Page 10  



                                    Page 11  

The Guild will be selling food at this event. Donations of 

snacks and desserts are needed, as well as volunteers.  

To help, contact Diane Fiebert at 609-709-4190  

or Katie Crockett at 717-951-3695.  
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Thanksgiving  Written By Helen Gainer 

    T is for thanks for blessings received  

    H is for harvest with hunger appeased                   
    A for another grand bountiful year  

    N is for neighbors with help ever near  

     K is for the knowledge to labor and prosper 
    S for the season when families all gather 

    G is for grace, our thanksgiving prayer  

    I for God’s infinite mercy and care 

    V is for visions of a world even grater  

    I for the instinct to do even better 

    N is for nature’s unending treasure 

    G is for giving, life’s greatest pleasure  
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A note from the desk of your Administrative        

Assistant … 

This year is flying by! The next and final Newsletter I will be creating 
for TRUCC in 2019 will be December, which is only a month away! 

To make December’s Newsletter a special one, and hopefully the 
best one yet, I would like each of you to think about what Holiday 
traditions you grew up with and continue to celebrate with your 
family. 

Share these with me at trucc@mountvilletrinityucc.org.   

You are also more than welcome to send a picture along with the 
Traditions. I will be adding what is shared to the upcoming         
Newsletter.  

I think this is a great way to get to know each other and create      
excitement for the upcoming holiday.  

 

Warm wishes,  

Adrienne Weidman  



 

Contact Us at:  

(717) 285-5593  

Follow & like us on   
Facebook at Mountville 
Trinity Reformed UCC  

www.mountvilletrinity   
.ucc.org  

Trinity Reformed United 

Church of Christ  

450 West Main Street  

Mountville, PA 17554 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 
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